

Sveučilište u Zagrebu Stomatološki fakultet



Prof. dr. sc. Zrinka Tarle

DEAN

Zagreb, 15 September 2020

TO TEACHERS AND STUDENTS OF UNIVERSITY OF ZAGREB SCHOOL OF DENTAL MEDICINE

Subject: Beginning of the academic year 2020/2021 and the teaching process

Dear teachers,

Dear students,

At the University of Zagreb School Of Dental Medicine, classes of the academic year 2020/2021 will begin on September 28 2020. The schedule of classes will be announced the next week.

According to the recommendations of the relevant institutions and in accordance with the letter of the Rector of the University of Zagreb, prof. dr. sc. Damir Boras dated September 14 2020, the University of Zagreb recommends a "classic" way of teaching with respect to all prescribed epidemiological measures.

Taking into account the spatial capacities of the School Of Dental Medicine, it was decided that classes will be held in a way that lectures are conducted remotely (online), and exercises through direct teaching (live). The course leaders decide on the modality of holding seminars independently due to the individual subjects' specificities. Course leaders should organize exercise groups in compliance with all epidemiological measures, especially taking into account clinical exercises. They are obliged to inform the students timely about all the details related to the implementation of teaching.

Classes must be held at the time specified in the schedule. Teachers who teach according to the schedule in the lecture halls of the School Of Dental Medicine in Gundulićeva St. 3 and 5, will hold lectures from those spaces, where the necessary IT infrastructure will be provided. It is recommended that all distance learning is recorded and made available to students through the e-learning system at SRCE.

In direct contact classes, all participants should adhere to epidemiological recommendations, including wearing masks, hand disinfection, and social distancing. Students are required to wear masks, gloves, visors during clinical exercises, while in pre-clinical exercises they are required to wear masks and gloves.

Protective suits and hats will be provided for each student at dental clinical exercises.



Sveučilište u Zagrebu Stomatološki fakultet



Prof. dr. sc. Zrinka Tarle

Students who will not be able to attend classes because they have been prescribed isolation are obliged to inform the course leader and the Service for Studies and Continuing Education at: referada@sfzg.hr and the reason for absence must be supported by valid medical documentation.

Given that the epidemiological situation is changing rapidly and unpredictably, the management of the School Of Dental Medicine will update the guidelines and recommendations for the implementation of teaching and work accordingly.

Therefore, everyone is kindly asked for understanding and flexibility in accepting possible changes.

With kind regards,

Stomatološki fakultet, Gundulićeva 5, HR-10000 Zagreb Tel:+385(0)1 4802111, +385(0)1 4807350, Faks: :+385(0)1 4807367 OIB: 72021464726, Email: dekanat@sfzg.hr, www.sfzg.hr